
 

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS   

June 15, 2020 

 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met June 15, 2020 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners, Mark Fleming, Steve 

Greene, and Keith Roe were present. Houston Becker, Deputy County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

The minutes of the June 8, 2020 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Steve Greene moved that the proper officer sign the agreement for the Western Kansas Child Advocacy Center. 

Keith Roe seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 

 

The Commissioners discussed representatives for the 2020 Small Cities Community Development Block Grant.  

 

Keith Roe moved to go into Executive Session beginning at 8:59 a.m. for 10 minutes with only the 

Commissioners present. Regular session resumed at 9:09 a.m. with no action taken. 

 

Nancy Marihugh, Health Administrator, joined the meeting at 9:17 a.m. to discuss Health Department 

operations. 

 

Don Jacobs, Sheriff, discussed the Sheriff’s commissary fund with the Commissioners. 

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed maintenance projects. Steve Greene discussed road concerns. 

Joel informed the commissioners of a vandalism and theft incident that took place at the new shop over the 

weekend. 

 

Brittany Melton, Jewell County Soil Conservation, telephoned at 9:42 a.m. to invite the Commissioners to the 

soil conservation budget meeting taking place on Wednesday, June 17th at 7:30 p.m. 

 

Darrell Miller, Attorney, joined the meeting at 9:55 a.m. with Don Jacobs, Sheriff, present. Darrell Miller 

discussed the commissary fund for the Sheriff’s department. He requested the Commissioners telephone Randy 

Hofmeier, CPA for Lindburg Vogel Pierce Faris, for further advice. Don Jacobs explained what he would like 

to use the commissary funds for. Randy Hofmeier advised that the Commissioners write a resolution stating 

what these funds would be used for if they decided to move forward with the commissary fund. Darrell Miller 

said he would write up a resolution for Randy Hofmeier to review. 

 

Don Jacobs requested to go into executive session to discuss non-elected personnel. Keith Roe moved and Mark 

Fleming seconded to go into executive session to discuss non-elected personnel with Don Jacobs and Darrell 

Miller present at 10:30 a.m. for 5 minutes.  Regular session resumed at 10:35 a.m. Keith Roe moved to go into 

another 5-minute executive session to discuss non-elected personnel with Don Jacobs and Darrell Miller at 

10:38 a.m. Regular session resumed at 10:43 a.m. with no action taken. 

 

Robbin Cole, Pawnee Mental Health Services Executive Director, reviewed the 2021 budget request for the 

same amount as 2020, no increase.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:36 a.m. 

 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Keith Roe, Member       Mark Fleming, Chairman  

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Houston Becker, Deputy County Clerk   Steve Greene, Member 


